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America’s Leading Coldwater Fisheries Conservation 
Organization 

Promoting Habitat for Wild Trout and Salmon 
 Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries 

Conservation for 55 Years 
Join us before each meeting at 6:30pm for a tying demonstration. Meetings begin at 7:30pm, the third Monday of each month 
(except Banquet month, July and August), at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Avenue Extension off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett 

Road). 
 

Upcoming Events 
June 16 Chapter General Meeting – 6:30pm start with guest fly tier and featured presenter at 7:30pm 
June 21 Battenkill Highway Cleanup – Rt 313 Rest Area – 9am 

Board of Directors/Staff 
President Heath Clayson  573-6008    Trips  Bob Mead 399-9000 
V President Scott Parker 894-4661   Treasurer Ken Waldie 573-4793 
Conservation Roy Lamberton 872-2217   Newsletter   Mark A Brown mrbrownie6@gmail.com 
Education Doug Howard 399-8566   Ex-Oficio Mike Walchko 234-4192 
Secretary Brad Mohr 482-4645   Youth  Bart Chabot 393-9918 
Stream Research Art Coleman 399-5550   Programs Heath Clayson 573-6008 
Quartermaster Bill Cosgrove 766-2405   Flea Market Bob Mead 399-9000 
Schoharie Ed August 295-7663   Membership Ron Boutin 453-9843 
Trout/Classroom  Ron Dorn 842-2593   Membership Dick Hermida 399-6272 
Video Library Richard Atkinson 377-8249   Youth  Mike Walchko 234-4192 
Battenkill Greg Cuda 587-1189   Banquet  Jessica Galasso 716-913-5550 
Board Member Glenn Kuhles 869-0817   Banquet  Bill Cosgrove 766-2405 
Website  Bill Wemple 384-0014   Publicity Bill Wemple 384-0014  
Disabled Angler Program Bart Chabot 393-9918 

 
Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309 

www.ClearwaterTU.org   

 
Clearwater Chapter General Meeting 

 
As of press time there was no word on who the guest speaker would be. Meeting starts at 6:30pm with a guest 

fly tier and at 7:30pm with the featured speaker. Ramada off Exit 5 of I-90 in the City of Albany – all are 
welcome free of charge.  

 
Fish of the Month 2014 Contest in Full Gear 

Mark A Brown 

The Chapter’s Fish of the Month Contest is already in its sixth year having crowned Rich Atkinson, Noe 
Mead, Jim Berry, Bill Bach, Ron Boutin  and for 2013, Brad Mohr, as winners in its first six years. The 
contest is open to all members (except me!) and family members of Chapter members and is not necessarily 
based on the biggest fish, but the quality of the fish, story behind it and picture quality all make up a winning 

http://www.clearwatertu.org/


entry. Simply send a photograph to me at my email address at mrbrownie6@gmail.com or contact me via email 
for my mailing address if you have a Polaroid or 35mm shot. As the entries come I’ll publish them in the 
newsletter and select a winner at the March Banquet when the winner will get a dozen hand tied flies as a prize.    

 

This month’s submission is from Jim Boyle who caught this beautiful 20” brown trout while being guided by 
Adam Franceschini on the West Branch of the Delaware. Jim was in a guide boat and used a downstream 
presentation of a spinner. Nice job! 

 

PFR Additions to Include Onesquethaw and E Branch Delaware 
Check out the link to see where addition public fishing rights access points are: 

http://www.dec.ny.gov/lands/90341.html 

Bill Borthwick Memorial Service 
A Memorial service for Bill will be held on June 21, 2014 at 11am at the Burnt Hills Methodist Church, 

reception to follow in the church hall.  Everyone is welcome. The church is located on Rt 50, just beyond the 
intersection where the Burnt Hills Cafe is located on the right side going north. 

 
 

 
 
As you get ready to set out and enjoy your holiday weekend, we want to let you know about a new resource to 

use for your outdoor adventures. 
 

Last week at the Governor’s Tourism Summit, DEC took the next step in advancing our technological footprint 
with the launch of an important new outdoor recreation tool - The New York Fish & Wildlife  App – which is 

part of Governor Cuomo’s NY Open for Fishing and Hunting initiative.  
 

Anyone who likes to fish, hunt, view wildlife and enjoy the outdoors in New York State will find this app to be 
a useful interactive tool that provides essential information about outdoor sporting and recreation in the palm of 

your hands. It features species profiles, rules and regulations, important permits and licensing details, and 
interactive GPS mapping capability that even allows you to store maps for use when out of cell service range. 

So take a minute right now to download the official NY Fish & Wildlife App to your mobile device from 
the Apple App Store or from the Google Play store. Check it out during your outdoor adventures and invite your 

friends and family to do the same. 
Best wishes for a terrific start to the summer, and enjoy using the new App to further explore New York’s great 

outdoors. 

 
 

 

http://www.dec.ny.gov/lands/90341.html
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwNTIyLjMyNDM5MDgxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDUyMi4zMjQzOTA4MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODgzOTc1JmVtYWlsaWQ9cm9uc2dvbmVmaXNoaW5nQGFvbC5jb20mdXNlcmlkPXJvbnNnb25lZmlzaGluZ0Bhb2wuY29tJmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&101&&&https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/new-york-fishing-hunting-wildlife/id849148534?mt=8
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwNTIyLjMyNDM5MDgxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDUyMi4zMjQzOTA4MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODgzOTc1JmVtYWlsaWQ9cm9uc2dvbmVmaXNoaW5nQGFvbC5jb20mdXNlcmlkPXJvbnNnb25lZmlzaGluZ0Bhb2wuY29tJmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&102&&&https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.avai.amp.nyfw


Whitlock-Vibert Box 
Jim Boyle 

This link has quite a bit of information on a newly developed trout/salmon egg/fry box that is 
placed in a stream with the hope that it increases survival rates of young fish. Check it out at: 

http://www.fedflyfishers.org/Conservation/Programs/EggPlant.aspx 
 

Learn to Fish Programs 
Bart Chabot 

 
Sunnyview Rehabilitation Hospital and A.R.C. disability fishing Clinic will be Friday June 6th from 8:30 to 
12:30 at 6 Mile Water Works off of Fuller Road. We’ll conduct the same even on June 27th at the same time. 
We give four hours of pleasure to people who need a fun day in their lives.  Please help and sign up at the May 
19th meeting at the Ramada Inn.  
 
We will have an evening with the Veterans from Albany Vet's Hospital and I will announce the date on the 
19th. 
 
The third activity is our "Kids Learn to Fish" in Schenectady Central Park at the same hours as above. The dates 
are July 8 - 9th and July 15 - 16th. 
  
These projects are in the 13th year and all have been very successful thanks to all the volunteers who have had 
fun helping these happen. This brings me to one comment:  I still need more help and will have a sign-up list at 
the meeting. I promise, you will feel good and have a decent time with no hard labor ! ! 
 
Thanks,   Bart Chabot – and thanks to Bart for putting these great events together! 
 
Fly of the Month:  Carey Special 
As we find ourselves in the middle of some fantastic Adirondack trout pond fishing this fly of the month choice 
takes us to the western part of the US and Canada for a favorite Stillwater pattern. The Carey Special is easy to 
tie and represents a wide array of pond food for trout. Especially true for matching pre emergent Hexagenia 
mayflies that occur now through mid-July weather permitting. On the bottom is where this fly needs to be 
fished to be effective – nice and slow with an occasional short strip should do it. Hook: 6-10 nymph hook – long 
shank; Thread; black 6/0; Weight: few wraps of lead; Tail: long pheasant rump feathers; Rib: fine gold wire; 
Body: peacock herl; Hackle: same as tail. Mount hook and then the weight and attach the tying thread. Tie in 
the tail fibers and then the rib and body. Wrap the body forward leaving a bit of room for the hackle and then 
wrap the rib to the same spot and tie off. A few wraps of the hackle and tie off should do it. This fly can also be 
tied with varying hackle and body colors such as olive and black. Enjoy.  

 

 

http://30.at/


 
 

NY Chapters Trout Unlimited Hats and Shirts  
The attachments show the council hats, one size fits all, in two colors. Pine or Khaki.  

$15.00 if you want one mailed to you, I can check postage cost) 
 

T-shirts are in two colors, Desert sand and Light Blue.  
Sizes: L to XL for $16.00 and XXL for $18.00 

 
All logos are embroidered on hats and T-shirts. 

I will have them available at the meetings this weekend for sale. If you would like to purchase one or both, 
contact me and I will see cost with shipping. 

 
Ron Urban, Chairman – ronsgonefishing@aol.com 

NY Trout Unlimited 
PO Box 815 

Port Ewen, New York 12466 
 

 





 
 
 
 
 
 



Woman’s Fly Fishing Seminar 
Our 2nd annual Women's Fly Fishing seminar is 21, 22 June.  We have 12 women registered. I 
believe you've met Jan Opal. She's recruited several women from Tri-Lakes Chapter area for 
TU membership. Lyndsey Agnes and Vicky Lane are attending presenters.  Presentation, 
casting instruction, fly tying, fishing on the Saranac River. Last year's event was well received. 
I'm picking up coordination of this year's event. We could use a volunteer or two to help with 
the demonstrations and 'guiding' on the river. If you or know anyone that would be interested 
in helping out, we'd appreciate it. 
Regards, 
Derrick Miller 
millerdj53@hotmail.com 
Please contact him if you are able to help out! Thanks in advance. We also sponsored a porta 
potty on the Ausable this year again in conjunction with the ASRA. So stop and take a leak! 
:O) 
If you really can't make the meetings but have some thoughts on what and where we can help 
then please email me at vince@wileysflies.com before the meetings and I can present your 
info and ideas!  
Thanks.Vince Wilcox 
Tri-Lakes Trout Unlimited 

 
Have a Great and Safe Summer! 
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